
MINUTES

Commission on Courts of Limited Jurisdiction (COCOLJ)
Helena, MT
February 24, 2017
Members Present:  Hon. Perry Miller, Hon. Larry Carver, Bernie Cassidy, Charlie Harball, Tina Reinicke, Hon. Holly Frederickson, Hon. Bob Wood, Bill Hooks, and Justice Jim Rice
Members Participating Via Telephone or Video:  Hon. Jessie Connolly
Members Absent:  Hon. Heidi Ulbricht and Hon. Steve Fagenstrom
Staff Present:  Shauna Ryan 
Guests: None
Judge Miller called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.              
PUBLIC COMMENT:    No public comment.
OLD BUSINESS: 
Minutes 
The minutes from the meeting on January 20, 2017, were reviewed.  A motion was made by Charlie Harball and seconded by Judge Wood that the minutes be approved.  The motion passed unanimously.
DUI Manual Update

Judge Carver did not have anything new to report and likely will not have anything until after the legislative session.    
IT Surcharge

Judge Carver sent out a note immediately after the last meeting to all of the limited court judges, explaining the situation.  He sent out a letter before the effective date to the courts and it’s been relatively smooth.  There have been a few inquiries, but overall things are going well.  It was really easy to amend the program in full court to make it comply.  Smart Cop, DOJ, Fish and Game, GVW and highway patrol are not so easy to fix.  They will have to request a program change from their vendor which will take some time.   
Spring 2017 Conference Agenda

Shauna Ryan reported that all of the presenters had been contacted and have confirmed their availability.   
Rule 4 – Rules for Courts of Limited Jurisdiction Training and Certification of Judges
Judge Miller wanted Justice Rice’s thoughts on this rule.  A lot of the conversation the past couple of months has been whether this rule should remain intact if it’s not always going to be followed.  Discussion among the Commission followed.  Judge Carver moved to leave the rule as it is currently written.  Judge Wood seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  Judge Connolly suggested placing a reminder in the judges’ conference books that the conference is recorded and that the tape could potentially be released to the public if requested and good cause is shown.  Judge Carver agreed.  Judge Frederickson thought it was a wise idea to caution the judges that sometimes we say things in a training environment that we would never say outside.  This conference is paid for with public funds and is an open meeting.  The tapes of the training may or may not be released.  A copy of the Rules will be included in the conference books.        
Benchbook Update/Form Approval
Judge Frederickson discussed the search and seizure section and provided copies of a portion of that section to the Commission.    
1) Search and Seizure (4 pgs.) – Approved as amended
2) Application for Search Warrant – Approved as amended
3) Judith Basin County Outline for Investigative Subpoenas and Search Warrants – Approved as amended

Judge Carver moved that the forms be approved as amended.  Peggy Tonon seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  Judge Frederickson plans to have the rest of the forms in that section ready for review at the next meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Montana Rules of Evidence Book

Shauna Ryan asked if the Commission has someone in mind to update the MRE book.  Judge Harkin prepared the original book and has prepared periodic updates – the last one being done in 2013.  If Judge Harkin is no longer available to work on updating the book, does the Commission have other suggestions?  Several members indicated that Judge Dan Wilson would be an excellent resource and wondered if he would be willing to help.  If Judge Harkin is unavailable, the Commission will ask Judge Wilson.  

Certification School Dates in 2018

Typically the certification conference is held around the third week in November.  However, in 2018, Thanksgiving falls during that week.  Therefore, the conference will have to be pushed out to the first full week in December.  It’s late in the year, but there aren’t really any other options.   Due to feedback from the clerks during the last certification school in 2014, Shauna asked if we could hold the clerks conference at the end of September during a certification year.  Clerks were not happy about having to travel so late in the year due to weather and the holidays.  Tina Reinicke thought the clerks would be fine with having their fall conference separate from the judges in a certification year.  The Commission approved holding the next certification conference on December 1-7, 2018, in Fairmont Hot Springs.  The clerks’ conference will be held at the end of September, in a location yet to be determined.       
COCOLJ Curriculum Committee – Members

Judge Carver asked who was on the curriculum committee currently.  Shauna Ryan advised that it consisted of all of the judge members of the Commission.  Judge Carver suggested having all of the Commission members serve on the curriculum committee.  Other members agreed that would be a good idea.  Judge Carver moved that the duties of the curriculum committee be assigned to the Commission as a whole – every member is part of the group establishing the curriculum for the schools.  Judge Frederickson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
Request for Temporary Certificate and Waiver of Training for New Judge

Hon. Eric Hummel (Kalispell JP):  Charlie Harball moved to approve the action of the waiver committee.  Judge Carver seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  

Meeting Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m.     
Next Meeting Date:  The next meeting will be on March 17, 2017, at 8:30 a.m. in Helena.    
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